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CALENDAR 
 

June 2018  
    

6/4  Adult Bible Study, 10:00am @ Calvary 

6/4  Pastor/Staff Luncheon, noon @ Best Western 

6/7  Project Parachute, 6:00pm 

6/11  SBC Pastor’s Conference @ Dallas, TX 

6/11-15 Kid’s Kamp @ Heit’s Point 

6/12  Maplewood Association, 7:00pm 

6/12-13 Southern Baptist Convention @ Dallas, TX 

6/17  Father’s Day 

6/21  Newsletter Deadline 

6/25  HBA Executive Board Meeting, 7:00pm 

6/28  Label News 

 
All meetings at Mission Office  

unless otherwise indicated 

Pastor Anniversaries 
6/10 Don Satterwhite 

  Calvary 

6/18 John Streit 

  Green Ridge 

Financial Reports 
Church                    April 2018             YTD 
Antioch ······························· 201.60 ···················· 907.46 

Bethany ·································· 0.00 ···················· 750.00 

Bethlehem ··························· 332.83 ··················· 1291.60 

Broadway ···························· 186.66 ···················· 753.30 

Calvary ······························· 878.67 ··················· 2912.59 

Camp Branch ······················ 459.76 ··················· 2251.06 

East Sedalia ·························· 87.97 ···················· 343.32 

Emmet Avenue ···················· 100.00 ···················· 400.00 

FBC, Sedalia ······················ 1289.43 ··················· 5812.53 

Flat Creek ··························· 433.10 ···················· 837.79 

Green Ridge  ························ 250.00 ···················· 500.00 

Hopewell ····························· 426.77 ··················· 1595.32 

Houstonia, FBC ······················· 0.00 ··················· 1312.61 

Hughesville ··························· 35.64 ···················· 146.08 

Katy Park ··························· 938.12 ··················· 5604.21 

Lamine ······························· 261.40 ··················· 1007.19 

LaMonte ································· 0.00 ···················· 116.28 

Memorial  ··························· 265.60 ··················· 1141.98  

Mt. Herman ························· 315.00 ··················· 1090.00 

Mt Olive  ································· 0.00 ··················· 1539.21 

New Hope ······························· 0.00 ··················· 2593.35 

Olive Branch ······················· 140.91 ···················· 654.27 

Primera Iglesia Hispana ·········· 75.00 ···················· 225.00 

Providence ·························· 150.00 ···················· 150.00 

Smithton ····························· 225.00 ···················· 450.00 

Syracuse  ································ 0.00 ···················· 300.00 

Vision ··································· 60.90 ···················· 311.24 
 

Checking - April 2018 

Beginning Balance……………………………………… $   10,376.40 

Undesignated receipts…………………………………        7,114.36 

Designated receipts…………………………………….           150.00 

Less Expenditures.……………………………………...      (8,359.52) 

Transfer to Designated Fund………………………..               0.00 

Ending Balance.………………………..….…………….  $    9,281.24 
   

Reserve Fund  - April 2018 

Beginning Balance.……………………………………... $  17,325.95 

Interest earned.…………………………………………..              1.42 

Ending Balance.………………………………………….  $  17,327.37 
 

Mission Trip Fund - April 2018 

Beginning Balance  ..…………………………………… $        35.00 

Receipts……………………………………………………..             0.00  

Less Expenditures……………………………………….            (0.00) 

Ending Balance...………………………………………… $        35.00 
 

Designated Funds - April 2018 

Beginning Balance………………………………………  $  7,818.41 

Receipts……………………………………………………..        278.00 

Less Expenditures……………………………………….         (94.93) 

Transfer from General Fund…………………………             0.00 

Ending Balance…………………………………………..  $   8,001.48 

 

2018 required monthly receipts………………...  $    8,832.58 

April undesignated receipts…………………...          7,114.36 

Amount above to meet budget………………….    $   (1,718.22) 

 

Pastor/Staff Lunch 

 
The next meeting is on June 4, at 

Best Western at noon. 

Birthdays 
6/2 Cynthia Gray  

  Broadway 

6/5 David Owens 

  Hopewell 

6/27 Ruth Hawkins 

  Antioch 

6/28 Dave Hague 

  Vision 

6/28 John Streit 

  Green Ridge 

PROJECT  

PARACHUTE 

 
The next Project Parachute 

Meeting is Thursday, June 

7, at 6:00 pm at the         

Associational office.   

Adult Bible Study 
June 4, 2018 

10:00am            
@ Calvary Bap-

tist Church 
 

Guest Speaker: Loye Pannell 
Music leader: Ruth Mason & Nancy Gravatt 

Refreshments: Rose Sipes 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjPkf_xgsLaAhVCZKwKHXmIAHsQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fblack-minister-cliparts.html&psig=AOvVaw0ok5JIPX1PaCBoxWOefWsV&ust=1524078845521194
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July 4  Independence Day 

Aug 2  ACP’s due 

Aug 9-19 Missouri State Fair Ministry 

September Missouri Baptist Missions  

  Emphasis Month 

Sept 30 HBA Annual Meeting @   

  Katy Park Baptist Church 

June 12th at McDonalds on Broadway. 

FBC Sedalia Youth will have a fundraiser for their trip to  

Rockport, Texas, to help with the Hurricane Harvey disaster 

relief.   

Calvary 
June 3 – 7   5:30pm-8:00pm 
 

FBC Sedalia 
June 4 – 8    9:00am-12:00pm 
 

Smithton 
June 11 – 15   5:30pm-8:00pm 
 

Bethlehem 
June 24 – 28   5:30pm–8:30pm 
 
 

Flat Creek 
July 9 – 13    9:00am-12:00pm 
 

New Hope 
July 16 – 19   9:00am-12:00pm 
 

Houstonia 
July 16 – 20   9:00am-12:00pm 
 

Lamine 
July 16—20    6:00pm-8:30pm 
 

Hopewell 
July 18—20   6:00pm-8:00pm 

East Sedalia 
June 24 - 29   6:00pm--8:00pm 
 

Mt. Olive 
June 25 - 29   6:00pm-8:30pm 
 

Vision 
June 27— 29   5:30pm-7:30pm 
 
 

Katy Park 
July 8 – 12   6:00pm-8:30pm 

Trent Jordan  
Ordination Council 

 
June 30, 2018, 2:00pm at 
Heartland Baptist Association 
in Lawson, MO 
 
Ordination Service is July 22, 
2018, 3:00pm at Hughesville 
Baptist Church. 

East Sedalia Baptist Church  
 Freedom Celebration Sunday 

July 1, 10:30am 
Featuring The Morton Sisters 
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PROJECT PARACHUTE  

NEEDS YOUR HELP on June 7th. 

THEY WILL BE PACKING BOXES FOR SOLDIERS OVERSEAS. 

This is an opportunity to make 4th of July crafts.   

Your help will be gratefully appreciated. 
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Smithton Baptist Church 
VBS  

June 11-15 meal served each night  
5:30-8:00pm 
June 9 activities planned with food and 
bounce house. 10:00am-2:00pm 
 

 Haiti Diaper Ministry 
 

Camp Branch is hosting the Haiti 
diaper ministry workshop  
 June through August 2nd 

9:00am-12:00pm 
Anyone wanting to help contact  
Sheila Guier at 660-620-2535 

JUNE 2 

9:00AM-3:00PM 

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 

2012 Misso
uri S

tate Road 

Arnold, M
O 

 * All air conditioned 

 * Plenty of on-site parking 

 * Lots of food and beverages 

 * Great children’s area 

 * Craft Boutiques 

 * Quilt & Craft Auctions 



“NEWS FROM OUR CHURCHES” 
 

Bethany:  We recognized our mothers and grandmothers, along with our graduates, in our morning service on Mother's Day.  Our 
young families enjoyed a dinner fellowship. We successfully concluded six consecutive Saturday workdays on the 19th to "demo" 
the interior of our Fellowship Building.  Local contractors  have been working and a Baptist Builders team from Elm Springs,       
Missouri will begin putting up walls the week of June 3. The Ladies Fellowship is beginning a project to compile a cookbook        
featuring our church family's favorite recipes! The book will go on sale later this summer.  We will serve a meal at the Community 
Cafe on the 31st.  Pastor Bowen is preaching through Hebrews on Sunday mornings and 1 Peter on Sunday evenings.   

Bethlehem: We had one baptism, one wedding, and three of our teens graduate from high school. What a blessing to see them 
grow into mature adults ready to face their future.  We are working on fundraising for our youth trip. We will serve at El Espolon on 
June 4th, 5 to 8 pm. We will have a garage/bake sale and car wash June 8th and 9th at the church.  All proceeds go toward our 
teen    mission trip to Camp Barnabas and sending our children to Kids Kamp.  Our VBS will be June 24-29th. All kids from         
preschool to 6th grade are welcome to have lots of good food and fun time. The time is 5:30-8:30.  Dinner will be served.  

Broadway:  We welcomed one new member by profession of faith. Men’s Breakfast was well-received. Pastor Gray’s discussed the 
importance of having a Biblical worldview. We surpassed our Annie Armstrong goal. We continue the Sunday evening 5:30 Bible 
study from LifeWay “Disciplespath: The Journey.” Our current video series at 6:30 is “Prophecy and Present World Conditions.” 
Check out our info and slideshows at www.broadwaybaptistsedalia.org and watch for our newest T-shirts on PRAYER! 

Calvary:  Pastor Don baptized four  people on our “I LOVE MY CHURCH SUNDAY.”  Calvary people wore t-shirts that said “I LOVE 
MY CHURCH” Calvary Baptist Sedalia. What a great loving group with lots of enthusiasm. We had a carry-in lunch after the morning 
service. We had a GREAT service with 199 present.  The National Day of Prayer was held at the Pettis County Courthouse.  Each 
month we have a Sunday School Moment. This month Sharon Klein gave a testimony on her experience in Sunday School over the 
years. A Mother-daughter Tea was well attended. Thanks to Debbie Davis, Marie Satterwhite and their crew for a beautiful display 
of their talents.  We made monthly visits to Fair View, Rest Haven and E.W. Thompson Nursing Homes as Pastor Don led music 
and gave a message to the residents.  Our Men and Boys had their regular monthly breakfast. The guest speaker was Tim Carter.  
Our own Chef Chris Robinson prepared a great meal. We held a Block Party on May 19th.  This was a kick-off for our VBS starting   
Sunday June 3rd through Thursday June 7th. Children will be given a meal at 5:30pm and VBS starts at 6:00 to 8:00 pm. Our Friday 
night Movie “The Nail” was well attended. The Forever Young group met at Pastor Don and Marie’s home with a carry – in covered 
dish meal. 

Camp Branch:  April began with a church-wide Easter egg hunt for the kids on March 31st and a Weenie Roast. Later that evening 
there was a skeet shoot organized by Gary Shelb. There were seven who participated in the skeet shoot and seven children who 
participated in the children's activities earlier that afternoon. Around 25 enjoyed the day's activities. Thank you to Teresa Ayers for 
planning the children's activities and Gary Shelb for planning the adult activities. On April 1st we enjoyed our annual Church wide 
Easter breakfast with lots of good food and fellowship. May 1st  marked  the 22nd anniversary of Pastor Rob Ayers as pastor of our 
church . Thank you for being dedicated to serving as our pastor. May 19th was Men's monthly breakfast. Our Women's Bible study 
finished up on May 3rd and will resume in September. Vacation Bible School is in the planning process.  Dates will be announced 
later. As the summer approaches and the temperatures rise please remember to check in on the elderly and make sure they have 
working air conditioners.  

East Sedalia:  The Marks Family lead us in worship April 29 by sharing their faith through their Southern Gospel/Blue Grass band. 
A  carry-in lunch was enjoyed afterwards. Mother's Day cards were available from Birthright. On Mother's Day muffins were served  
during the Sunday School hour and honored in the worship service. Gifts were given to three young people graduating from Smith-
Cotton. We had special offerings to benefit The Baptist Home and the Orval Woolery Associational Missions Offering.   
Dr. Eddie Brown and Dr. Daryl Stagg supplied for us in April. In May Dr. Brown and Bro. Randy Festervand were our supply pastors.  

Flat Creek:  We served at the Open Door Food Pantry. On May 11 we prepared and served the evening meal at the Community 
Cafe. It was a blessing for all who participated. All our women were recognized on Mother's Day with a small gift. On May 27th we 
enjoyed dinner and then an afternoon service with Jim Barnes as our speaker to commemorate Memorial Day. 

Katy Park:  We organized and participated in the National Day of Prayer Event held at the Pettis County Courthouse on May 3.  We 
held a Child Dedication Ceremony during our worship service on Mother’s Day, May 13. Our youth group held a fundraiser at Papa 
Murphy’s on May 24. We held our Family Camp at Heit’s Point on May 26-27.  We ministered to the residents of Fairview Nursing 
Home with a morning worship service on May 27. 

Lamine:  A Snack Supper Fellowship was help on April 22.  The Men's Ministry had a Blackpowder Clinic at the farm of George and 
Linda McColllum on May 6th.  They also presented white roses and fancy folding fans to all "moms" on Mother's Day.  The LOL 
group prepared gifts for Graduation Sunday.  Our VBS planning meeting will be May 29th at 6 pm. VBS will be July 16-20 in the 
evening. 

Mt. Olive:  The graduates from elementary and high school were recognized in the worship service.  Fruit plates for the elderly and 
shut-ins were prepared and delivered this month.  Plans for Vacation Bible School are underway. 

Providence:  We are continuing to share the great ways in which God loves us without measure: forgiving, accepting, displaying 
mercy before ALL people. Glory to His holy name. Whether it be in answering prayer, planning summer events, enabling              
opportunities to minister, in working in the hearts and lives of young and old: He moves. We have been inundated with answered 
prayer in so many ways. We have seen God move and continue to praise Him for His manifold glory and honor. Hearts and bodies 
of multiple people transformed from cancer, heart attack, stroke recovery, respitory issues, accident, restoration of life and living      
situations. How great is God!  Several visitors are returning each Sunday; Camp and V.B.S. are in the planning stages. Community 
events scheduled; and Missions work taking place as we continue to serve our great Lord and His commission We continue to pray 
for the work we have been given and join you in the hope, and faith to transform our little part of the world for His Glory.  May God 
bless and fill His church and our lives-full to overflowing. 


